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Management of Risks Associated with the Care of Individual Service Users Policy- referencing Standard 3, 4, 11 and 14
1.
Rationale:

Victoria College Day Care is committed to promoting high quality education by employing and supporting staff who will work with a high degree of commitment and professionalism in a diverse and inclusive environment.  The purpose of this policy and accompanying procedures is to establish a clear framework for managing risks associated with the care of individual service users within the Day Care Setting.  This policy applies to all staff, teachers, leaders and assistants employed by Victoria College Day Care.  This policy should be read in conjunction with the Day Care’s policy on Consent, First Aid and Management of Emergencies (Standards 3, 4, 11 and 14).
3.
Aims and Objectives:
1.
To ensure that all children with additional needs within the Day Care setting are given the support that they require.
2.
To ensure that all children are included in the activities available as far as possible.
3.
To ensure that every child with an additional need has a personalised plan with any associated risks outlined. 
4.
Procedures:

Victoria College Day Care endeavours to provide a caring and inclusive environment for every child.  
1. A personalised plan with the associated risks outlined for children who have an additional need is created by staff. 
2. This plan will be drawn up after consultation with parents and carers. 
3. All staff will receive training on how they can support the individual child. A risk assessment for the child will be put in place and all staff will be required to read, sign and follow the guidelines outlined in the risk assessment. If deemed necessary, a Personal Emergency Evacuation Plan (PEEP) will be completed and shared with parents.  The PEEP will outline in clear terms the steps which will be taken to meet the additional needs of the pupil in case of emergency.
5.
Review and Evaluation:

The policy will be reviewed at least once a year by the Board of Governors.  The policy will be kept under review by senior members of staff who will keep Governors informed of any difficulties that may arise.
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